
2016	Water	and	Wastewater	Budget	
The Water and Wastewater business unit is part of Community Infrastructure and Environmental Services.  This business 
unit is unique from the rest of the department as its operations are funded through the water and wastewater rates rather 
than through the tax levy.  The Water and Wastewater business unit provides for the maintenance of the Town’s water 
distribution and wastewater collection systems in accordance with the Ministry of the Environment regulations.  Drinking 
water quality is of the utmost importance and a significant effort is directed towards maintaining compliance and providing 
services in this highly regulated area.  Another significant objective is to ensure that our wastewater collection system has 
a minimal amount of inflow and infiltration entering the system which reduces capacity and increases operational costs. 

The Water and Wastewater business unit is supported by 10 full time positions.  
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KEY	PRIORITIES		
 Water  

o Work collaboratively with the Town’s municipal partners focusing on maintaining and improving water 
quality 

o Establish a backflow preventer tracking system to help minimize risks to the drinking water systems 
o Improve the collection and retention of water sampling data through new technology 
o Water distribution system modeling related to new development (Drinking Water Works Permits 

approvals) 
o Perform an assessment of infrastructure being removed from service 

 
 Wastewater 

o Incorporate a wastewater asset management plan into a CIES Municipal Asset Management Plan 
o Work collaboratively with the Town’s municipal partners to implement inflow and infiltration reduction 

strategies (i.e. 2nd phase of flow monitoring etc.) 

BUDGET	SUMMARY	
 
The Water and Wastewater budget is anticipated to have increased costs of approximately $641,000 in 2016.  There are 
two key drivers to this increase. The Regional costs of acquiring water and treating sewage are anticipated to increase by 
approximately $599,000.  This increase is a combination of the Region’s rate increase, anticipated new homes, and 
changes in estimated consumption.  The final key driver is the increased cost of salaries and benefits of approximately 
$42,000. 

The Region of York has adopted a 9% increase in water and wastewater rates is charged to the Town.  This drives 
approximately 50% of the budget.  The Town has managed the costs increases within its control.  The approved rates for 
2016 result in an increase in the cost of water and wastewater to the average property owner of approximately 8%. 

The table below identifies the water and wastewater rates for 2016. 

Service  Delivery (Fixed)  Usage (Variable) 
Water  $54 / quarter  $2.28 m3 
Wastewater  $54 / quarter  $1.97 m3 



 

 

 



 



 

 



 


